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Updates from Last Meeting 

• Health and Wellbeing Strategy Consultation and Survey: the response to the survey 
was submitted via email as the deadline for responding online had passed. 

• Unity Trust Signatories and Internet Banking: the relevant forms have been 
submitted. 

• Climate and Environment Strategy: WBC have been informed that SMPC resolved to 
form a Climate and Environment Working Party which are looking into joining the 
Greening Campaign and the Great Big Green Week.  

• The Grimsby Fish Guy: WBC have confirmed that street trading is covered by the 
Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1982 Schedule 4 and is defined as 
the selling, exposing, or offering for sale of any article (including a living thing) in the 
street. Street includes any road, footway, beach, or other area to which the public 
have access without payment and a service area as defined in section 329 of the 
Highways Act 1980 and, also includes any part of a street. Any person wishing to 
trade in the streets, as defined above, must have a Mobile Street Trading Consent. 
An email has been sent to The Grimsby Fish Guy requesting copies of all relevant 
documents, including a Mobile Street Trading Consent, in order that SMPC can 
further consider the request to use the Fairground car park for trading purposes. 

  

Other Updates 

• Phone Box: the defibrillator has now been installed and will become operational 
once the ambulance service has confirmed the site is live and on their CAD system. 
The paint has been sourced but not yet received. The Village Custodian has started 
to prepare the surface for painting.  

• Councillor Vacancies: as only one request for an election was received by WBC, the 
vacancies may be filled by co-option. This will be done at October’s Full Council 
meeting.  

• CIL Report 2020/21: This has been completed and returned to WBC and uploaded to 
the website: SMPC CIL Report 2020-21.pdf (stratfield-mortimer.gov.uk) 

• Mortimer Library: Further correspondence received from Paul James, WBC, 
confirming he has consulted with elected members about SMPC’s decision to pause 
negotiations.  WBC recognise there are a range of possible models and solutions 
that can achieve the same result and are keen to continue engaging with SMPC to 
establish the best outcome with regards to Mortimer Library. In addition, WBC are 
conducting a Review of the Libraries Service which concludes next January. The 
purpose of the review is to ensure that the service continues to meet local needs 

https://www.stratfield-mortimer.gov.uk/sites/smpc/files/2021-08/SMPC%20CIL%20Report%202020-21.pdf


 

  

and during the review they will be asking parish and town councils to give us their 
views about the service.  


